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WOODRUFF COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
January 7, 2013
Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 12:10 pm. at the Augusta Chamber of Commerce meeting room with four (4) Board members present; Joy Lynn Bowen, Bill Brooks, Sharon Oakes, Erleen Sawyer plus; Holly Mercer, Director. 
Absent: Kip Davis
Roll call and Introductions: A card from Kitty Hopkins was passed around thanking everyone for the clock which she received from the board and Director as a thank you for serving as a trustee. 
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:
Trustees were presented with the December 19, 2012 Woodruff County Library Board of Trustees Meeting minutes. 
Bill Brooks made a motion to accept the December 19, 2012 Woodruff County Library Board of Trustees meeting minutes as presented. Sharon Oakes seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried. 
Public Participation and Communications: none
Approval of Agenda: none
Additions & deletions: none
Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The December 2012 financial reports and 2012 year end reports were presented and discussed. 

Director, Holly Mercer, discussed that the library received more millage than originally budgeted. However, even basing the operations expenditures on the original approved budget, the library was under budget in 2012. The number of special projects completed in 2012 was also discussed. 
Joy Lynn Bowen made the motion to accept the December 2012 and 2012 Woodruff County Library Year End Financial Report as presented and to place them on file. Bill Brooks seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried. 

Operation Reports: 
The December and Year Summary 2012 Operations Report was distributed. It was noted that although the number of visitors to the library has decreased, circulation has continued to rise. There was a 47% increase in circulation compared to 2011 and a 171% increase compared to 2008. Programming also increased and in 2013 it is planned to continue the 2012 level of programming offered.  
Staff Reports:
Director’s report: Director, Holly Mercer, gave a written report, expanded on a few subjects, and answered questions from the Board. (Written report on file.) 
Talking about literacy, Joy Lynn discussed possibility for increased partnerships with the Cross County Schools. 
Unfinished Business:
Boyles Building/Property:  Director, Holly Mercer, updated the Trustees on the purchase of the Boyles property. It is planned to purchase the property on Wednesday, January 8th. 
Library Building Master Plan: Director, Holly Mercer, informed the trustees that the Architect will be presenting preliminary plans at the meeting in February. 
New Business:
none
Trustee Comment Period: 
Trustees discussed McCrory branch library services and the need to have partnerships to realize the dream of having a branch library in McCrory. 

Adjournment: 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:25 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,
Holly Mercer, ECARL/WCL Director
